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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
Welcome back to the 2021 school year.  I trust you and your family had an enjoyable and safe holiday and your child/ren are 
excited to be back at school, or like our 103 kindergarten children, commencing school.  This year we look forward to 730 
students being at our school.  We have formed 29 classes and the students have been placed in their new classes. The details for 
each class and a map of our school are printed in this Newsletter on pages 3 and 4. 
 
We welcome Mr Neil Jensen (5J), Mr Isaac Smith (PE), Mr Alex Cronin (Music) and welcome back Mrs Sue Musgrove (6M), Mrs 
Laura Simpson (Science), Ms Kirsty Hall (RFF) and Ms Merydith Irvine (RFF) to our school.  Miss Caruso has changed her name to 
Mrs Chirillo.  Ms Coote will be on leave for terms 1 and 2. 
 
I look forward to seeing you at Parent/Teacher Information Nights and at our first P&C Meeting which will be held on Monday 8 
February. 
 
A strong partnership between school and home is extremely important and as part of this you are most welcome to speak with 
me at any time.  Arrangements may be made through the Office or feel free to come and say hello to me in the playground.  You 
are also welcome to contact me by email at david.shuster@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Welcome Kindergarten 
We look forward to our 102 kindergarten students commencing on Wednesday 3 February.  A reminder the kindergarten 
students will commence at 9:30am and conclude their day at 2:30pm until Friday 5 February. 
 

Welcome Year 5 Opportunity Class 
We welcome the students in our Year 5 Opportunity Class.  5P will be taught by Ms Nicola Park.  We look forward to meeting 
you at our Parent/Teacher Information Night in the near future. 
 

Welcome New Students 
We welcome 17 new students who are commencing at our school this year in Years 1-6. 
 

Return to School-COVID 19 Update 
Included in this Newsletter on page 5 is an update of our COVID-19 practices based on Department of Education guidelines. 
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Parent/Teacher Information Nights 
Parent/Teacher Information Nights will be held in the near future to welcome you and provide a range of information.  The 

Information Nights will be held on the following days: 
 

• Kindergarten – Wednesday 17 February at 6:00pm 

• Year 1 – Tuesday 16 February at 6:00pm                

• Year 2 – Tuesday 16 February at 6:30pm                

• Year 3 – Monday 15 February at 6:00pm                

• Year 4 – Thursday 18 February at 6:00pm                

• Year 5 – Wednesday 17 February at 6:00pm                

• Year 6 – Wednesday 17 February at 6.30pm                

 

Newsletter 
Our school Newsletter will be published each Wednesday and uploaded to our website and school app.  The Newsletter will also 

be emailed to you. 

 

P&C 
The first meeting of the P&C Meeting will be held on Monday 8 February at 7:00pm in the Library.  All parents are very welcome 

to attend.  Discussion topics for this meeting include: 
 

• School Strategic Improvement Plan 2021-2024 

 

P&C Extraordinary Meeting 
An Extraordinary Meeting of the P&C will be held on Friday (29 January 2021) of this week, commencing at 7:00pm in the school 

library via Zoom.  Further information is on page 6 of this week’s Newsletter. 

 

Canteen 
Our canteen has commenced operation for the year.  If you wish to order lunch could you please change your child’s class on 

Flexischools to this year’s grouping from Monday 1 February 2021. 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Term Date Activity Time 

 
Term 1 
Week 1 
2021 

Tuesday 26 January Australia Day  
Wednesday 27 January School Development Day  
Thursday 28 January School Development Day  

 
 
 
 

Friday 29 January Students in Year 1-6 commence Term 1 (except 
for Year 5 OC) 
Opportunity Class Orientation Day 
Kindergarten Best Start 

9:00am 
 
11:00am 

 
Have a wonderful year at Balgowlah Heights Public School. 

 
David Shuster | Principal 
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P&C Extraordinary Meeting 
There will be a P&C Extraordinary Meeting on Friday 29 January at 7:00pm (via Zoom) to discuss a development application (DA 
2020/1758 - Child Care Centre) proposed at 11 Lewis Street, Balgowlah Heights.  We will share the P&C draft submission prior 
to this meeting on our Facebook page/group.  Please join us if you can to discuss this proposed application and vote (if you are 
a paid-up P&C member) on the draft submission.  Up to 50 people can join in person in the library or please join via Zoom. 
 
Join Zoom Meeting: Click Here   
Meeting ID: 655 4664 1819 
Passcode: 068948 
 

The P&C Team 
 

https://eservices.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/ePlanning/live/Public/XC.Track/SearchApplication.aspx?id=1910819
https://eservices.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/ePlanning/live/Public/XC.Track/SearchApplication.aspx?id=1910819
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/65546641819?pwd=Qk9kYmE2WG1IWHY5TVRoOEVvbURGdz09

